
April 7, 2016 

 

Mrs. Marganna Stanley and Henderson county Board of Education: 

Personnel Report: 

Tony Lewis, Head Football Coach resigned in late January to accept a job in Crystal River, Florida.  A 

Selection Committee was develop and the hiring process began in February.  We had over 48 applicants 

and interviewed 6 very qualified applicants.  On March 17th, we offered the job to Coach Josh Boston 

and he accepted.  A press conference was held on March 18th to name Josh Boston as our new head 

coach.  Coach Boston is in the process of selecting his staff and hopes to have in place by the end of 

April. 

Sports Information: 

Our Lady Colonel Basketball Team had another great season by winning the District and Regional 

Championships.  They advanced to the State Tournament where they lost to Elizabethtown in the first 

round.  The Colonel Basketball Team won the District Championship and lost to Christian County in the 

first round of the Regional Tournament. 

The Swim Team finished the year strong with many personal bests at the Regional Meet. 

The Archery Team has had a good year, as well.  We hosted the Regional Meet on March 12th, with 

Dalton Hinkle advancing to State. 

Spring Sports are in full swing.  Softball has a 5-7 record and Baseball has a record of 6-3.  Track has 

increased numbers and have done well in the first few meets. Still having much success in our field 

events.  Tennis has also increased its numbers with some youngsters and hope to do well in our region.  

Bass Fishing has competed in 3 opens so far this season and have had some success, too.  They have 30 

participants and many volunteers helping to be sure this sport is successful at HCHS. 

We will be host to the District Baseball & Softball Tournament (May 23-24) and to the Regional Track 

Meet (May 21). 

I am currently working on the Title IX Annual Report.  It is due to the KHSAA on April 30th. 

Henderson County High School continues to be in compliance with all KHSAA By-Laws 

Respectfully Submitted: 

 

Vivian Tomblin 

HCHS Athletic Director 


